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JOINT STREETS & TRANSPORTATION COMMITTEE / BOARD MEETING MINUTES 

Tuesday May 28, 2019 Chaminade High School, West Hills 

Approved June 25, 2019 
 

Those in attendance:  Anthony Brosamle, Olivia Naturman, Galen Bartmus, Dan Brin, Bonnie Klea,  

Heidi Manning, Steve Randall, Myrl Schreibman, Ron Sobel, Sofia Steryo-Bartmus, Joan Trent,  

and Brad Vanderhoof.  
 

Committee Co-Chair Anthony Brosamle called the meeting to order at 7:52 PM.  A quorum was established. 
 

The April meeting minutes were approved. 

 

Public Comment:  Sofia reported the problems she has trying to get dead trees removed in her neighborhood and asked for 

assistance. The City will not accept requests for service of trees in the public right of way from anyone but the homeowner of the 

house the tree is in front of. She also wanted to know if something could be done about the terrible condition of alley pavement. 

Sofia’s neighbor’s numerous fruit trees are drawing a large number of rats. 

 

Chair Comments:  None. 
 

Numbers refer to agenda items: 
 

5.  Ongoing Projects:  Olivia has finished the application and web/social media promotion material for the utility box art project. 

Olivia stated there is a waiver of ownership rights on the application to avoid potential copyright issues. Olivia has a completed 

letter addressing safety and flooding concerns regarding the dip at Roscoe and Lena. Olivia will have Michelle put on letterhead and 

send from the Committee. Steve will continue to try and get an LAPD decoy car but the officers he has spoken with show little 

interest. Heidi said her hometown has a form allowing people with outside security cameras to give police access to the recordings. 

The safety fair location has been moved from El Camino HS to Justice Street Elementary and the date has changed from June 22 to 

the end of September or early October. The El Camino north campus does not have a permit for weekend events. Olivia will attempt 

to confirm Saturday, September 21with the principal at Justice Street. 

 

6.  2019-2020 Streets and Transportation Committee Budget:  The Committee is proposing a total budget of $2000 with; $1000 for 

the safety fair, $500 for the art box project, $300 for promotional items, and $200 for printing. Anthony moved to approve the 

budget proposal. Olivia seconded. 

  The vote to approve passed by a unanimous vote. 

The budget proposal was previously sent to the Budget Committee pending approval by the Streets and Transportation Committee. 

 

7.  CF 18-0879 Maintenance of Unimproved Median Islands:  The Chairs distributed a report from the City Clerk, ‘Action History 

for Council File 18-0879,’ a PUBLIC WORKS AND GANG REDUCTION COMMITTEE REPORT’ FROM 4/17/19, and a motion 

presented by Bob Blumenfield, Councilmember, 3rd District, stamped PUBLIC WORKS & GANG REDUCTION and date stamped 

SEP 18 2018Anthony explained that many years ago the city defunded the organization responsible for weed clearance on 

unimproved medians. 

  The action to recommend a CIS in support passed by a unanimous vote.  

The co-chairs will send the recommendation to the WHNC Board. 

 

Committee Co-Chair Anthony Brosamle adjourned the meeting at 8:47 PM. 

 

The next meeting of this committee will be held on Tuesday, June 25, 2019 at 7:30 PM, Chaminade High School Condon Center, 

second floor conference room.  


